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DIARY DATES
Mon 14th July		 Staff Development Day
Tues 15th July		 Students return Term 3
Mon 28th July – 1st Aug	 Year 12 Trial HSC exams
Tues 29th – 30th July	 Zone Athletics – Campbelltown
Wed 20th Aug		 Year 11 Biology excursion
			 G&T Challenge Day
Fri 29th Aug		 2014 Parent Conference – John 
			 Warby PS
Tues 2nd Sept		 AHS 40th Anniversay Celebration
Wed 3rd Sept		 Year 7 Vaccinations
Sat 6th Sept		 School Fete
Wed 10th Sept		 Football United Gala Day
Mon 15th-19th Sept	 Year 11 yearly exams
Fri 19th Sept		 End of Term 3

	NEXT P&C MEETING
WEDNESDAY 6th August 2014
AT 10:15 am
 IN THE STAFF COMMON ROOM

WOULD LOVE TO SEE YOU THERE!








Check our website: airds-h.schools@det.nsw.edu.au




2014 FLAG CEREMONY
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Airds High School celebrated its 24th annual Flag Ceremony on Tuesday 3rd June 2014.  The Flag Ceremony is a major event of the Airds High School year.  It is a day when, as a school, we celebrate the diversity of cultures that make Australia a great country for us all.  It is important that students respect and appreciate each other’s cultures and backgrounds, and the school believes the Flag Ceremony contributes to this.

On the day students represented their national heritage with pride and dignity by presenting national flags and providing cultural entertainment.  Music, songs and dances from other cultures provided the audience with an exciting experience as well as showcasing the great range of students’ talents here at Airds High School.

The school community of Airds High School would also like to thank students and staff from Briar Road Primary School and Eagle Vale High School for providing such wonderful cultural entertainment on the day.  The Briar Road school choir and the Samoan and Tahitian dance groups from Eaglevale HS added an extra element to our program this year and were thoroughly enjoyed by all.  It is heartening to know that staff and students from our community of schools are willing to give their time and pass on their experience to our school community. Your time and commitment preparing for and then performing in the event was greatly appreciated.
 
We would also like to thank the Srey family for their beautiful Cambodian Musical performance, the Tharawal Youth Group for their moving aboriginal dance performance and the Nicholls Family for their fantastic Cook Island Dance Performance.  It is again heartening to know that parents and community members are willing to give up their time and pass on their experience to young people. We thank you for enhancing our 2014 Flag Ceremony.

Ms S Zalewski
Flag Ceremony Coordinator

Photos from the day:
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YEAR 12 REPORT
Hello again, 3 down and 1 to go, it only seems like a couple of months ago that we started this year. This term has just disappeared and that’s right we now enter into the final home stretch towards the HSC. It is all too easy to relax and cruise on into the end of the final term but it is important not to lose focus of the finish line as it will be upon us sooner than we think. We have much work to do in preparation for the Trials which will be coming up next term. Students should have already adopted a healthy study plan and should have begun talks with their teachers to facilitate this study pattern with extra work to revise. 
During this time I ask that parents and caregivers continue to support their children as this can be an arduous and stressful period for them. Making sure they have adequate space at home to study in a quiet and relaxed room of the house without disruption is a necessity so that they are given the best opportunity to revise and study over past work. This is essential if our students want to gain that deeper knowledge and understanding of their subject content and retain vital facts and figures for exams. We all thank you for your support with this and appreciate that this can be difficult especially with younger siblings but this effort will pay dividends with hopefully positive HSC results for all of our students. 
Jackets will be airborne as you read this if not before as they are meant to land in the country Wednesday 25th June. I have been assured that they will be dispatched immediately as soon as they hit the ground. I would like to thank all who supported Year 12 and look forward to seeing them around the school. Formal is fast approaching and lucky for me I have a dedicated formal committee who are making sure that I dot all I’s and cross all T’s in the event planning side of things, without them I don’t think that the evening would be half as good as it looks to be. Invitations will be sent out early next term and the cost of the evening will be in the vicinity of $100. Due to popular demand, we have placed the evening on a Friday night and this has increased the price slightly. Can I ask that you begin to put finances aside so this cost doesn’t burden you all at once. It looks to be a fun evening and both staff and students alike look forward to Friday the 28th of November for one final chance to celebrate all the hard work which has been put in for 2014.
That’s a wrap from me, I wish all our students the very best for this up and coming term and know that with a collegial effort from all parties we can get our students over the finish line with an admirable result. Cheers Lightfoot.
Mr D Lightfoot
Year 12 Adviser

FROM THE PASTORAL CARERS DESK
The end of Term 2 is fast approaching and we will be half way through the year. This term we have seen many encouraging achievements with positive outcomes through the extra programs, events and activities at Airds High School. 

The dedication and energy of staff in supporting our students is amazing, as they continue to go the extra mile in providing opportunities for their education and personal development. Congratulations to everyone for another wonderful school term, the holidays will be a welcome break for all as we recharge the batteries to be ready for a busy Term 3.

Reconciliation Week was acknowledged recently by the whole nation. It’s a time for reflection and focus on our Aboriginal brothers and sisters. The journey towards reconciliation is ongoing as we acknowledge the history that has damaged relationships in the past. We look to our elected leaders with hope that they will be guided to speak the truth in love, to seek social justice with mercy and to care for those who are disadvantaged. There is a long way to go, but education and understanding is the key to change and a need to strengthen Aboriginal leadership within our communities.

The NAIDOC Day assembly and events at Airds High are an important highlight on our school calendar. It is an opportunity for our whole school community to celebrate with pride, and recognise the achievements of our Aboriginal students and staff.

I would like to remind everyone that I am at AHS on Wednesday this term; however in Term 3 I will be here 2 days, on Wednesday & Thursday. If I can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Safe and happy holidays to all 

Mr R Hodgson JP  
We are: 
Safe
Respectful
Learners












SLSO’s
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Ms Hopwood is now back on board as SLSO for Years 8, 10 and 12.  Ms Addamo is responsible for assistance to Years 7, 9 and 11.  As SLSO’s our responsibility is to support student’s leaning within the classroom environment and to assist teachers in their role as educators.  Supporting students to maximise their potential can involve classroom support or individual support.  Often students just need to be provided with emotional support or a simple scaffold to meet class requirements and Ms Addamo and Ms Hopwood are willing to provide support whenever they can.   With prior arrangements and written permission from their teacher, all students have the opportunity to receive individual attention and assistance.

Ms Addamo & Ms Hopwood
PEER SUPPORT REPORT
Peer Support 2014 has kicked off with a very positive start in 2014. Our mature and enthusiastic Year 10 leaders are accepting the challenge of developing our Year 7 students as Safe, Respectful Learners of Airds High School by delivering the Peer Support Program in an engaging way. Our students have enjoyed two sessions, and look forward to possibly another two next term.
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Ms M Holmes
Peer Support Coordinator

Football United Update
The Football United After School Training program runs every Monday afternoon from 3:15pm – 4:30pm on the back oval of the high school. This is a fantastic opportunity for the students to have some fun after school and learn some soccer skills (also it is absolutely free!!!). Students from our local feeder primary schools John Warby, Briar Road, Bradbury and Woodland Road as well as Airds High School students are welcome to attend. If you want more information or a permission note contact the Sport Organiser at your primary school or Ms Simms or Mr Miezio at Airds High School on 4625 5811. The program 
will recommence in Week 2 of Term 3 on Monday 21st July.

On Wednesday 18th June, the South Division Football United Gala Day was held at Miller Technology High School.
 
The Senior boys played games against the following schools with these results:
· Airds Vs Lurnea HS – Lost 4-0
· Airds Vs Miller HS – Drew 1-1 (Goal to Aurin Jones)
· Airds Vs Lurnea HS – Won 3-1 (Goals to Aurin Jones, Jake Taylor, Jayden Vidovic-McCarthy)
· Airds Vs Miller HS – Drew 1-1 (Goal to Jayden Vidovic-McCarthy)

The Senior girls played games against the following schools with these results:
· Airds Vs Lurnea HS – Won 2-0 ( Goals to Brooke Pepper (2))
· Airds Vs James Meehan HS – Won 2-0 (Goals to Jaimee Morrissey (2))
· Airds Vs Miller HS – Won 6-0 (Goals to Brooke Pepper (3), Shahni Anderson, Jaymee Saunders, Jaimee Morrissey)

The girls were winners of their group and the boys placed 2nd. Well done on your efforts throughout the day.


Mobile phones are not to be used
 during the school day
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On Friday 20th June, Mr Miezio and I attended the official send off for the Football for Hope Team at Blacktown International Sports Park. Aurin Jones (Year 9) will be a part of this team and was presented with his jersey and read a poem along with his teammates. The Football for Hope Festival 2014 will take place during the last 2 weeks of the 2014 FIFA World Cup in Brazil. 32 teams of young leaders – boys and girls – from grassroots organisations around the world will come to Rio de Janeiro to celebrate their achievements and demonstrate the power of the game for social change on and off the pitch. On behalf of the school and local community, we wish Aurin all the best for his trip and look forward to hearing all about his journey on his return. 
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Miss Simms

CRICKET REPORT

CRICKET REPORT
The open boys cricket team played Camden in the first round. We bowled first and did an exceptional job bowling the opposition out for 146 runs. The pick of the bowlers were Sam Livigisitone with 2 wickets (and a spectacular catch!). He was well supported by Brock Baker and Zac Dunn who also took wickets. Nicholas George was the best fielder on the day. 

We then batted and fell short of their total. Zac Dunn and Sam Livigisitone top scored with 13 runs each.  A special mention goes to Zac Dunn and Brock Baker who showed excellent leadership skills in captaining the team.

SOCCER REPORT 
ROUND 1
The open boys soccer team beat Sarah Redfern High 5-4 in their first round. The boys controlled possession the whole game with some excellent team work. Jayden Vidovic-McCarthy scored 3 goals while Jason Zeballos and Aurin Jones chipped in with 1 goal each. Jake Taylor and Joshua McDonald controlled the midfield. Jason Phoumivong was a rock at centre back while Ben Ling was courageous in goals making some incredible saves to keep us in the game. Overall it was a dominant performance.

ROUND 2
The open boys played Strathfield South in the second round. The boys lost 6-0 but the score failed to indicate the closeness of the contest.  Our midfield controlled the ball well, our backs were incredible in keeping their strikers at bay and our forwards were unlucky not to score. Jason Phoumivong and Cem Or were the players of match while Jason Zeballos and Ben Ling were again excellent.

Mr Moss
Coach

Year 12 Flexible Leave students can not come back on to school grounds once they have left

[image: ]SUPPORT REPORT
‘Together we can make a difference’


This term the students in the Support Unit have been working exceptionally hard. They have made it through some great units of work including Forces in Science and Global Environments in Geography. All the classes have produced some great work and they should be proud of themselves! 

This term also saw the reopening of Maz’s Café. The senior students will be operating the café each Wednesday at recess as part of their Work Education studies. There will be specials available each week consisting of a coffee and cake deal, or just head down for a coffee or hot chocolate. If would be great if we could all support the senior students in Term 3.  
  
The classes in the Support unit have been out and about at various community access sites over the last term. I am happy to report that the overall behaviour and attitude of the students has been exceptional and many community members have noticed this and praised them. We look forward to heading out again next term. 

We wish all the students a happy and safe break over the holidays and look forward to seeing them back in Term 3. 
  
Mrs B Basman
Support Teacher 


TRANSITION REPORT
It has been a busy term for our students completing PPI courses at Campbelltown and Macquarie Fields TAFE. This week saw the culmination of their work with their courses finishing up. I had the pleasure of visiting the students on several occasions and saw them hard at work spray painting car panel parts and painting and tiling. 

Thank you to the teachers at Campbelltown TAFE (Michael and Dat) who looked after the Spray Painting group. The students who participated in this course were:

· David Baker
· Cougar Smith
· Jayden Elkin
· Latham Osborne
· Kaleb Osborne
· Cem Or
· Tyrone Turner
· Justin Peachey 
· Jake McCoy

[image: \\8493dc2\staffhome\samuel.bromley1\desktop\IMG_0708.jpg]

[image: \\8493dc2\staffhome\samuel.bromley1\desktop\IMG_0702.jpg]

Also a thanks to the teachers at Macquarie Fields TAFE (Brad and Steve for Tiling and Peter for Painting). The students who participated in this course were:

· David Ta’ase
· Shain Krapljanov-Sparks
· Damien Ellis
· Anthony Wirtz
· Jackson Baxter
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These boys should be congratulated on their efforts throughout the last term and a half. 

Miss Simms

PDHPE REPORT
Well done to all students who have completed their assignments and half yearly exams to the best of their ability this term for PDHPE. It is very pleasing to see students achieve such high results. The following students have produced excellent results for assignments, exams and performances in Health and PE this semester. The students have come in the top 3 places in their respective class/year groups:

Year 7
Kookaburra 1st Alyssa Gimbert
Wallabies 1st Christina Tran
Opals 1st Alison Bow
Diamonds 1st Tresley Faamausili

Year 8
A - 1st Samantha Gimbert
B - 1st Bryce Melville
C - 1st Chantelle Robertson

Year 9 
PDHPE – 1st Jaymee Saunders/Ashleigh McGarrigle, 3rd Joel Etherington
PASS – 1st Joel Etherington 2nd Jaymee Saunders & 3rd Aurin Jones
Coaching – 1st Jaymee Saunders, 2nd Joel Etherington & 3rd Syammakh Hudaja

Year 10 
PDHPE – 1st Angela Franks, 2nd Samuel Vyizigiro & 3rd David Ta’ase
PASS – 1st Jake Taylor, 2nd Samuel Vyizigiro & 3rd Askari Zehour

Year 11
PDHPE – 1st Aidan Ferderer, 2nd Elizabeth Lilomaiava & 3rd Anthony Le
SLR – 1st Amy McDonald, 2nd Aidan Ferderer & 3rd Margaret Leato
COACHING (Consistent Effort) – Shannon Morrissey
Year 12
PDHPE – 1st Kira-Leigh Moore, 2nd Jason Zeballos & 3rd Adde Liban-Wako
SLR – 1st Ben Ling, 2nd Seru Tamani & 3rd Alex Oloaga
COACHING (Consistent Effort) – Adde Liban-Wako

Well done to all those students! Keep up the superb effort!

Hope you all have a safe and happy mid-year holiday.

Mr S Wagner
Head Teacher PDHPE


TAS/CAPA REPORT
Another term is over and what a term it was! Being such a short term meant greater expectations for both staff students to get through the demands of the workload.

Our Year 7 Technology Mandatory students have been working zealously to finish off their projects as the end of their first rotation draws to a close. Next semester students will be changing teachers, giving them the opportunity to gain a holistic experience of the Technology Mandatory content areas. Students will have the following teachers starting from next term until the end of the year:
Kookaburras – Ms Vongsouvanh
Opals – Ms Coogan
Wallabies – Ms Vongsouvanh
Diamonds – Mrs Drakefield

If fees could be finalised for the first rotation that would be appreciated as the new rotation requires new fees for next semester. New fee information and notes will be issued to students by their teachers next term.

Mrs Drakefield’s Year 10 Food Technology class was studying Food Trends in Term 2. The students had to design a cupcake including workflow plans and costing. They baked their cupcakes on Thursday then decorated them on Friday morning and during recess. The results were very creative and students were very proud of the work they produced. The images will now be used as part of a styling and photography assessment task.

Ms Vongsouvanh’s Year 11 Hospitality students did a fantastic job of catering for our school’s Flag Ceremony. Being their first function, students were able to gain experience in organising for a catering function as important as this one. They are to be commended on their efforts both individually and as a team throughout the entire process.

Mr Wallace’s Year 11 Ceramics class have been extremely creative designing and making their Chinese Slab-Built House based on Chinese architecture. The works produced from students are of an extremely high quality and it is tremendously pleasing to see how proud they are of their work.

Mr John’s Year 12, 11 and 9 Construction students have been busy building a storage room in an area within the school library. This space will be utilised to store equipment which will be used by students to relax and enjoy their time in the library. Well done to the three classes that have created this all important storeroom.

As we say goodbye to the first half of the year and welcome the second half, it is only fitting to for all to have a well earned break. Wishing everyone a relaxing and safe holiday!

Ms N Vongsouvanh
Head Teacher TAS/CAPA

Year 10 Food Technology Cupcakes

Jake Taylor
[image: IMG_1643]
Ciara Loli
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David Baker
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Emily Philliskirk
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Joshua Dent
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YEAR 7 REPORT
There have been some issues lately with Facebook so I am urging all parents to be vigilant with their child’s account. 

Cyber Bullying – What is it? 
It includes SMS, email or social network. It is meant to be hurtful, targets a certain person or group, happens more than once, embarrasses, threatens or intimidates the person being bullied. 

What you can do if you are being Cyber Bullied
Keep calm, talk to someone, record evidence, report it to the website, report it to the phone company, block the bully, talk to the teacher, school counsellor or principal, apply for a protection order and report it to the police.

Please remember - Think carefully before posting or sending. Remember that online actions have real life consequences, and that anything you say can be saved and shared with others. It is a crime to harass, bully or threaten someone through cyber space.
   
Positive Attendance
Congratulations to the following students for their 100% attendance. This is such a great start to high school. Well done Bailey Baxter, Nick Eberhardt, Harrison Foster, Alyssa Gimbert, Bronwyn Hardy-Fisk, Ryan Hick, Brayton Jones, Maria Lilomaiava, Luki Mu, Raymond Mu, Michael Sherry, Sean Smith, Pandora Taala, Caitlyn Vidovic-McCarthy, Bianca Willer and Caleb Winch. 
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I want to wish all Year 7 students a safe and happy holiday. Come back refreshed and ready to work hard in Term 3 to learn as much as you can possibly learn. 

Ms N Tate
Year 7 Year Adviser


Student Safety Alert –  please only park in the allocated parking spots in the bus bay

ENGLISH REPORT
7 Kookaburra Book Launch
7 Kookaburra, under the helpful guidance of their teacher, Ms Cruz, have published their short stories. The class is planning a book launch "party" in Term 3. We will pre-order books that contain their stories and a student-designed cover at $5 each. On the day of the launch (yet to be determined), their families can come along and pick up a copy, get their book signed by the authors and watch some of them perform excerpts or book trailers based on their story or take photos of their kids (who choose to dress up in character). Students are involved in different things - the shy students have started creating advertising posters for the launch. Some would rather avoid their book being published publically but are happy to help out with costumes, or be in someone else's performance. The excitement is overwhleming!

Speak Up!
Madison Tidmarsh and Brianna Syron have been selected to represent Airds High School in the Speak Up! Public Speaking Opportunities for Aboriginal Students. 

On Monday 19th  May we were picked to attend the Speak Up! Program for Aboriginal students. We had two training days. On the first day we went to University of Technology in Sydney where we got to meet students from different schools in the metropolitan Sydney region. At the next training day we were at NSW Parliament House and we learnt how to construct our speeches and practised speaking in Parliament House! Our next day in July, is where we officially speak in parliament for the first time. We are so excited about this and look forward to speaking in front of the Director, Murat Dizdar, Principals, teachers and especially our family.

[image: ]

Happy holidays.

Ms N Barker
Head Teacher English

PICLO REPORT
Pacific greetings to all our staff students and their families.
Winter has certainly arrived and jumpers and jackets are available to purchase from the school uniform shop. 
· Green and white jackets are   $44 
· Green junior jumper	         $15
· Black senior jumper                $15
· Black track pants                    $20
Prices for all uniforms can be found on the school website www.airds-h.schools.nsw.edu.au under School Handbook.
How awesome was Flag day, it gets better and better every year, it was so wonderful to  celebrate the multicultural diversity of our school.  Staff and students looked magnificent in their  cultural costumes as they proudly waved the flags of their countries.  From our distinguished guests, to the performances from other schools including Briar Rd Public school , Eaglevale High school and the dynamic duo from Tropical Island Hula  along with the many talents of our own students who sang danced and beat-boxed their way through a superb and most enjoyable  Flag Day. A big thank you to Ms Zalewski and Mr Rosete for all the work they did to make this a fantastic day.
Pacific Achievement to Higher Education (Pathe) workshops are planned for next term targeting our Year 10-11 students.  Pathe have done some great work with our students encouraging them to do further study  and we look forward to meeting some great young people who are already attending University and are willing to come and share their journey with the students.
The Community room is coming along, we want to provide a place where parents and communitymembers can come and feel comfortable and relaxed and partake of any programs or activities, so we are asking for any donations of furniture that would be suitable for our community room e.g. lounges, sofas, decor items, coffee table, rugs, lamps, bookcases, curtains etc. it would be greatly appreciated. We are hoping to be up and running by next term.
Parents excursion to UTS - this is a great day out for all parents who would like to know the ins and outs of how to go to University, whether it be for your children of yourself, if you are interested in attending 10th Sept 10am-2:30pm please let me know so that we can supply numbers to the organisers of the event.
Hope you enjoy the holidays and stay safe. 
Kia Manuia  All the best
Ms M Varu
PICLO
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Uniform – school jumpers $15 from the Front Office

SCIENCE REPORT
All students have completed their half yearly examinations with some excellent results. If you are interested in finding out how your child went and did not attend the Parent Teacher night, please contact us directly via the school’s phone number. 

Results for each of the Science classes in the half yearly examination are as follows:

Year 7
	Darwin
	Florey

	1st Place: Mia Nurka-Smale & Dean Brown
	1st Place: Bradley Rencewicz

	2nd Place: Maria Lilomaiava
	2nd Place: Zachariah Potts & Christina Tran

	3rd Place: Seanelle Everingham
	3rd Place: Craig Gilbert

	Aristotle
	Mendel

	1st Place: Alison Bow
	1st Place: Blake Hunter

	2nd Place: Ethan Keith
	2nd Place: Tatiana Mizzi-Ngati

	3rd Place: Scott Attenborough
	3rd Place: Bailey Baxter



Year 8
	Curie
	Avagadro

	1st Place:  Braydon Watkins
	1st Place:  Cody Williams

	2nd Place:  Logan Mapp
	2nd Place:  Bryce Melville

	3rd Place:  Seth King & Gaberiele Turaganivolo
	3rd Place:  Jayden Vidovic-McCarthy

	
Pasteur

	1st Place: Samantha Gimbert

	2nd Place: Jasper Ferlito

	3rd Place: Jennifer Clissold



Year 9
	Galileo
	Copernicus

	1st Place:  Michelle Naicori
	1st Place:   Melissa Simpson

	2nd Place:  Adrian Endicott
	2nd Place:  Nora Al-Katify

	3rd Place:  Aurin Jones
	3rd Place:   Jason Kasemsuk

	
Hubble

	1st Place: Mylove Puia

	2nd Place: Syammakh Hudaja

	3rd Place:Sam El-Abd


Year 10
	10 Bell
	10 Newton

	1st Place:  Sarah Gibbons
	1st Place:  David Baker, Shantell Etiaki & Sharna Hillhouse

	2nd Place:  Shaneea John & Thomas Wright
	2nd Place: Justice Gardiner Tuani & Chloe Montcalm-Sparks

	3rd Place:  Corey Cameron
	3rd Place: Shaine Krapljanov-Sparks

	
10 Einstein

	1st Place: Askari Zehour

	2nd Place: Angela Franks

	3rd Place: Dounia Backlaje


Term 3 is a very busy term for Science as we have a number of events occurring which we are going to get the students involved in. School Tree Day is on the 25th July and we are lucky enough to have been offered a number of native seedlings from the local council to plant within the school grounds. Science week is happening between 16th -24th August. An activity will be planned for each junior year to participate in if they choose to do so. Enviroweek is happening between the 24th – 30th August, where in school activities have been planned. 

Year 7
These students are currently studying the topic “Push it to the Limit”. The unit introduces basic physics concepts to be built upon later. The learning has a direct connection to students’  lives as they explore common household items and things used every day, and learn how they move and stop. 

Below are some images of 7 Darwin’s Seesaw’s that they created at home to explain balanced and unbalanced forces.
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A collection of seesaws
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Made by: Alyssa Gimbert
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Made by: Tanaya Graham 
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Made by: Bianca Willer	
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Year 8
Year 8 have just finished a topic on energy where they had their Student Research Task. The top results in each class are as follows: 

	8 Curie
	8 Avagadro

	1st Place:  Courtney Connolly
	1st Place:  Chantelle Robinson

	2nd Place:  Elvis Oloaga & Gaberiele Turaganivolo
	2nd Place:  Sharnee Hardy-Fisk

	3rd Place:  Gabrielle Cooper,  Peter Taavao & Tamara Harland
	3rd Place:  Wendell French

	8 Pasteur 

	1st Place:Todd Leslie

	2nd Place: Samantha Gimbert

	3rd Place: Jennifer Clissold



They too have started a new topic “Our Body”. This topic looks at our body systems and describes the role of the digestive, circulatory, excretory, skeletal and respiratory systems in maintaining humans as functioning organisms. It is a topic relevant to all of us because it explains how our body functions.

Year 9
Year 9 have finished the topic “Living the Cycle” where they completed their Practical Assessment Task. The top results for each of the classes are as follows:

	9 Galileo
	9 Copernicus

	1st Place: Aurin Jones
	1st Place:  William Barrett

	2nd Place: Shania Cooke-Mahon
	2nd Place: Melissa Simpson

	3rd Place: Jayden Kelly
	3rd Place: John Teisi

	9  Hubble

	1st Place: Ashleigh McGarrigle

	2nd Place: Oscar Charlesworth-Budge

	3rd Place: Sam El-Abd



They have now started their next topic “Radioactive Matter”. In this topic students gain a greater understanding into how chemistry plays an important part in everyday life through models and theories.  

[image: C:\Users\erin.radford1\Downloads\photo10.jpg]Ms Holmes’ class have been busy creating model atoms using a number of different materials.
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Year10
Year 10 have finished the topic the universe and have now started a new topic called “The Next Generation”. In this topic they learn about genes, family traits both dominant and recessive and DNA. 

All students in mainstream Year 10 have their Biotechnology Assessment Task due the first Friday back next term. This is not a difficult task and we  would appreciate if parental support is provided to ensure that your child completes this task. If you would like a copy of the task to help your child over the holidays, please speak to their classroom teacher. 

Year 11 Senior Science
On Friday 30th May, the Year 11 Senior Science class went for a bushwalk to The Woolwash, to test the quality of the water, as part of their investigations into a local catchment. They tested for pH, phosphates, turbidity, temperature, and surveyed the landscape for macro invertebrates and signs of human impact. Unfortunately the students found a lot of rubbish that had been very recently dumped, and found the water quality to be quite low. This was an important part of their learning to understand the full ramifications of over-urbanisation near water catchment areas.
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If your child is absent from school, we need a note to explain the absence WITHIN 7 DAYS – this is a legal requirement otherwise the absence will be marked as unjustified. Thank you for your co-operation.

Flexible Leave for Year 12 students is only at the start and end of the day

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL REPORT 7, 9, 11
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BOSTES Sydney Morning Herald HSC Study Guide 2014
Every year the Board of Studies, Teaching and Educational Standards (BOSTES) publish in the Sydney Morning Herald a HSC Study Guide that is relevant to the needs of HSC students, teachers and parents.
This year the Guide will be available in print and digital format. The print version appears in the Monday 16th  June edition of the SMH and digital copy on http://www.smh.com.au/national/tertiary-education/hsc-study-guide 
Year 12 students will receive an email from Monday 16th  June containing a link to the digital version. Year 11 students will receive an email with the link from Tuesday 17th  June.
The move to digital has allowed for inclusion of a greater range of resources such as:
· Videos of teachers answering HSC type questions 
· HSC test yourself quizzes 
· Links to relevant BOSTES endorsed resources 
· Videos with comments from 2013 First In Course recipients. 
Gifted & Talented Middle School Challenge
The 2nd Gifted and Talented Challenge Day was held on Thursday 26th June. This was once again a very successful day with the students from Briar Rd, John Warby, Bradbury and Woodland Rd public schools participating in set challenges and rotating their way through KLA based quiz questions, problem solving activities and team building experiences. The Year 9 students ran the activities and they were very mature and well prepared and did a fantastic job under the supervision of Ms Zalewski.
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Adobe Creative Suite 6 -Student Download
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Adobe Creative Suite 6 (CS6) is a set of software applications that empower students to work with digital media such as photos, movies and websites. These are professional tools used widely in industry.

As part of the DEC’s Enterprise agreement with Adobe, students can download and install CS6 for free on one personally owned device.
As part of CS6, the following software will be available to download:
 Presenter
 Captivate
 Photoshop Elements
 Premier Elements
 InDesign
Access to download CS6 is available through a link in the student portal.

An Information Sheet outlining the student download process can be provided to students and parents/caregivers.

Anthony Le
Anthony Le has been invited to attend the UBS Finance Academy 2014 which will be held at Macquarie University in the second week of the school holidays.
[image: http://www.bankstowng-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/7443740/7455743/UBS%20lecture%20room.jpg/medium]
The objective of the Academy is to provide leadership in investment banking education with a particular focus on senior secondary school students.  The UBS Finance Academy, offers selected students an opportunity to explore and learn about a wide range of career opportunities in finance.  This year 50 students have been chosen from public schools in ACT, NSW and Victoria.

For the students there is a chance to explore a previously unknown career opportunity and develop new relationships with their peer group from other schools.
                                                 
[image: ]Anthony was also selected for the Horizons Scholars Program. The Horizons Program allows students to experience many different people and situations in a work environment. It allows students with potential to experience and get a better understanding of what is possible. Anthony’s work placement is going to be with DHL Express (Australia) Pty. Ltd. He will have a Work / Career Mentor who will guide him through the experience. 

Football for Hope Tournament – Aurin Jones
Football United will represent Australia at the international ‘Football for Hope’ tournament. This will take place during the 2014 FIFA World Cup in July this year. Best of luck to Aurin Jones who will be one of  those inspiring young soccer players as they head to Brazil for an opportunity of a lifetime.

On Friday 20th June Blacktown International Sportspark hosted a farewell to celebrate Football United’s ‘Road to Rio’.
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Gifted & Talented Music Program
Several students from Briar Rd Public School have been selected to be part of a Gifted & Talented Music Program. Year 11 students from Airds High School will use the music facilities to mentor the students under the guidance of music teacher Ms Geordie Adair. The first session was held on Thursday 19th June and will continue each fortnight until the end of the year.
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100% Attendance Year 7, 9 & 11

Finally I would like to congratulate the following students for 100% attendance in Semester 1 (Term 1 & 2).

Year 7: Bailey Baxter, Nick Eberhardt, Maria Lilomaiava & Lucy Taylor. 
Year 9: Joel Etherington & Kaitlyn Tidmarsh. 
Year 11: Anthony Le, Bryant Li & Festus Vyimana.

I wish everyone a safe and happy holiday and look forward to all staff, students and community returning fresh and ready to go for an exciting Term 3.

Mr J Miezio
Deputy Principal

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YR 8, 10 & 12
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Welcome to the end of Term 3 – a short but busy term!  In nine short weeks, we have had exams, assessments, reports, celebrations, lesson observations, excursions, vaccinations, our annual Flag Ceremony, Athletics and Cross Country Carnivals, NAIDOC Celebrations, Reconciliation Week, Sorry Day, Formal Assemblies, Academic Reviews, knockout sporting teams … and the list goes on! No wonder we are all ready for a holiday – a time to rest and recharge.

For Year 12, when you return, it will be for your last formal term of your schooling.  I hope that you heed the advice given in your reports and use the holidays to reflect on your strengths and weaknesses, and develop a plan of attack to make the most of your final term. Make sure you utilise your teachers and their expertise – remember there are no dumb questions.  You must study and revise each night, ensuring you are practising past papers to improve your exam technique.  

We will be using Week 1 (July 15-18) to finalise the Personalised Learning Plans (PLPs) for our Aboriginal students.  If you could not make it to our session on May 16, we encourage you to make a time with us to complete this valuable activity.  For those parents who can’t make it through the day, we are more than happy to make after school appointments for you.
  
This term we have celebrated NAIDOC Week and Reconciliation Week.  Our Aboriginal Education Team have done a wonderful job in recognising and promoting these valuable cultural events across our school and our community of schools (Briar Rd PS, John Warby PS and Bradbury PS).  I would particularly like to thank Jason Sampson who has put considerable time and effort into the NAIDOC celebration at Harlequins Oval this Wednesday.  I know that the day will be an outstanding success and one in which the students will enjoy and benefit from.   On a separate note, I would also like to thank Lisa Chesterfield for all of her work during Nancy Hooley’s absence.  At one point Lisa fulfilled both the AEA and AEO role during both Nancy and Jason’s study leave.  Lisa is a real asset to Aboriginal Education at Airds High School and I sincerely thank her for all of her work during the last 6 weeks.  I would also like to thank the Support Unit for their release of Lisa during this time.  

Save the date – September 6 – Airds High School Dinner to celebrate 40 years of public education.  The dinner will be held at Wests Leagues Club.  More details to follow in the next edition but it would be great to see as many current and ex-parents, students, staff and community there as possible. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank all of the parents and carers who braved the cold to attend Parent-Teacher Night.  These nights are always an excellent opportunity for you to have positive discussions about the progress of your child in each subject area.  If you were not able to attend on the night, I urge you to make contact with your child’s teachers should you have any concerns from their report.

Wishing you all a safe and relaxing holiday break.  I look forward to seeing you all back recharged for Term 3!

Mrs J Fuller
Deputy Principal
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Welcome to the families and friends of Airds high School. 
Term 2 is drawing to a close and everyone is eagerly looking forward to a well-earned break. Staff and students have achieved a great deal in nine weeks. Here is a quick overview of what has been achieved this term. Two school carnivals have been held, Half Yearly Examinations have been completed and the Senior Executive have conducted lesson observations of all our classroom teachers to witness the great work being done every day within our school. 

Well done to all of our students and staff who recently competed in the cross country and athletics carnivals and have been selected to represent our school, our zone or our region. These days provide opportunities for all competitors to learn that it’s not about the winning or losing, it’s about having a go! Being able to handle defeat and having the resilience to get up and try again, is what life is all about!

Our school community has worked tirelessly over recent years to create a culture of high expectations for staff, students and community members. We have seen significant improvements in attendance, engagement in learning and pride within both our school and the community. Now is the time to raise the bar further, as always I am asking for your assistance, as we will only achieve real success for our students by working in partnership.

Firstly, for our students to achieve the best possible education they need to attend school every day, arriving punctually before 8.30 am.  If your child is late to class or misses a lesson, not only do they disrupt their own learning but also the learning of others. The teacher must now spend valuable time going over work that has already been covered in class, without this your child will fall further behind. Please encourage your child to take ownership of attendance.

Secondly, the best way to demonstrate pride in our school and our community is by proudly wearing our school uniform. Students, parents and the community helped to design our uniform and it is the expectation of our staff, P & C and School Council that every child be in uniform every day. Leggings, tracksuit bottoms and jeans are not part of our uniform, the wearing of these items reflects badly upon our students and our school. The correct uniform can be found inside your child’s diary.

Finally, we must teach our children to use social media appropriately. It is not socially acceptable to harass, malign or threaten others via text messages or on Facebook, snapchat, twitter or instagram. Recently a number of issues have come into our school and community because of the inappropriate use of social media, outside of school hours. Our school will not tolerate harassment of any type and I will have no hesitation in using the DEC suspensions and expulsion policy. All serious threats should be reported immediately to the police. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Our school fete will be held on Saturday 11th October 2014 between 10.00 am and 2.00 pm. Staff and students have been busy organising activities to run on the day. It would be fantastic if members of our community got involved as well. If you have an idea, would like to run an event or are willing to help in any way please contact the school. Remember many hands make light work!  
   
I wish everyone  good health and good fortune and I am looking forward to seeing you all at some point during Term 3.

Mr S McGuire
Principal
                   

School starts at 8:30am EVERY day. Please ensure your child arrives at school before  this time EVERY day.  If they are late, they MUST bring a note from you explaining the lateness.  Thank you for your 
co-operation
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BuLLYING
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— How to D,EAL,and_\;hat to do!

19110(8 them:
Ighoring a bully can be helpful, |
aspecially in one-off cases.
Bulies are looking for

jon from you and often
lose interest if they aren't given
the satisfaction of getting one.

Keep out of their way:
If you'can, avoid the bully. This can
mean traveling a different way to
school, or avoiding places they hang
out. This isn't giving in; it's about
looking after yourself!

Not ready to talk? Here's what else you can do:

Bullies are human - don'e
give khem Superpowers:

All bullies are human. They may look like
they have no worries and can act really
confident - but don't be fooled.
Sometimes bullies act the way they do
to make then ives feel better.

» /
Your fighks:
No one deserves or
asks to be bullied.

ang around
other people:

You may be safer if you
stay in groups. If you are
alone, try to keep an eye
out for people who help
you feel safe.

ReachOut.com
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! Official Flag Raising Ceremony 8.30am

* Indigenous Dancers,
¢ Didgeridoo Players
Information Stalls
{ Jumping Castle Sunda 6TH Jul
© Face Painting 300 - 2
Sausage Sizzle -
Loads of giveaways PICTON BOTANIC GARDENS
Contact Debra Osgood 46778224
debra.osgood@wollondillynsw.gov:au
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F’C‘*/C ‘ Safer Drivers Course

For Learner Drivers

N’
PCYC | e

PCYC are an accredited provider of the Safer Drivers Course.
Guiding young people in the right direction since 1937

The Safer Drivers Course involves two modules:

Module one: A three-hour facilitated group discussion on
how to manage risks on the road. This will involve a maximum
of twelve participants and will be delivered by a facilitator.

Module two: A two-hour in-vehicle coaching session to
 develop low-risk driving strategies. This wil involve two
© participants and a coach. Course cost: $140

Participants must have completed 50 hours of actual on-road driving experience to be eligible for the
course. Credits gained under the 3 for 1 scheme cannot be included.

Participants who complete the course will receive 20 hours credit recorded in their learner driver log book.

To find your closest club or book into the next available course check out our website:
www.saferdrivers.ord.au
Callus on 9625 9111 or drop into your local club to find out more

PCYC Campbelltown 95 Minto Road, Minto, 2566 Ph. 9603 8229
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Do you want to study

Accounting or Bookkeeping?

The courses we run during school hours are:

Certificate Ill in Accounts Administration

Entry level accounts administration course-
Daytime, Evening, Flexible (18 weeks)

Certi

ate NV and Diploma of

Accounting

We offer free parking, flexible SooikiTMwioH: e

study programs and progression LS i e
options to higher education

programs Wednesday 25 June 9-11:30am

For further information contact Michelle Dimond on the below defails

Michelle Dimond
Head Teacher
‘Accounting & Finance
T: (02) 4620 1789

f E: michelie. dimond@détnsw.edu.au
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Would $500 help you pay for
school uniforms, books or a laptop?

Match your savings for school costs, dollar for dollar,
through Saver Plus.

The Benevolent Society is looking for new
participants in your local area.

You may be eligible if you or your partner have:

* a Health Care or a Pensioner Concession Card
e a child at school or starting next year
e some regular income from work.

Contact Rose Leto-Rerecic, your local Saver Plus Worker:
4633 3722 / 0407 310 205 or
rosel@bensoc.org.au.

Saver Plus was developed by ANZ and the Brotherhood of St Laurence and
is funded by ANZ and the Australian Government.
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FACS HSC Youth Scholarships for 2015

housing or are on the NSW
Housing Register maning
list) you may be eligible to
apply for a $2,000 FACS
HSC Youth Scholarship.

To be eligible, you need to be under 25 years of age in 2015.

Scholarships of $2,000 may be spent on:
« computer equipment

« other specialist education equipment

« tuition, special programs or course fees

Download the information sheet and application form today
from www.housing.nsw.gov.au, 200 scholarships are on
offer across the state, Applications close 25 July 2014*,

For more information call the Housing NSW Contact
Centre on 1300 HOUSING (1300 468 746) and press
2 for general enquiries.

* Late applications will not be accepted.
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“Tell me and I forget. Teach me and I remember.

\W] Involve me and I learn.” .

- Benjamin Franklin
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Date:  Wednesday 10th September 2014
Venue: The Cube, 20-22 Camden Rd
Campbelltown NSW 2560
Cost: $60.00 all tickets
(Includes 3 course dinner
and drinks are additional)
Time:  Doors open at 6:00pm / 7:00pm start

For all ticketing, booking and seating enquiries
please contact us on:
pacific.awards. tickets@gmail.com

outh West Sydney Regional Advisory Council

The Pacific Awards Night s a prestigious event
on the Pacific calendar for the Campbelltown,
Liverpool and Fairfield areas. We recognise the
many achievements and accomplishments of our
Pacific people in the community and invite you to
submit-nominations of those you feel exemplify the.
pride and:passion of our communities.

To sUbMit-a:ominatiensg0-t0- WWW.NSWCpC.0rg.al
or visit.our- SWSRAG:page-and event.

Nominations will only be accepted via the
online process and closes on !st August-2014.

Facebook Event
https: / /www.facebook.i wn/ev«ns/m‘mm 180009/
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